MEMO FROM FTC TO LAW ENFORCEMENT

To: Law Enforcement Officer

From: Division of Privacy and ldentity Protection
The Federal Trade Commission

Re: Importance of Identity Theft Report

The purpose of this memorandum is to explain what an “ldentity Theft Report” is, and its importance to
identity theft victims in helping them to recover. A police report that contains specific details of an identity
theft is considered an “Identity Theft Report” under section 605B of the Fair Credit Reporting Act (FCRA), and it
entitles an identity theft victim to certain important protections that can help him or her recover more quickly
from identity theft.

Specifically, under sections 605B, 615(f) and 623(a)(6) of the FCRA, an Identity Theft Report can be used to
permanently block fraudulent information that results from identity theft, such as accounts or addresses, from
appearing on a victim’s credit report. It will also make sure these debts do not reappear on the credit reports.
Identity Theft Reports can prevent a company from continuing to collect debts that result from identity theft,
or selling them to others for collection. An Identity Theft Report is also needed to allow an identity theft victim
to place an extended fraud alert on his or her credit report.

In order for a police report to be incorporated in an Identity Theft Report, and therefore entitle an identity
theft victim to the protections discussed above, the police report must contain details about the accounts and
inaccurate information that resulted from the identity theft. We advise victims to bring a printed copy of their
ID Theft Complaint filed with the FTC with them to the police station in order to better assist you in creating

a detailed police report so that these victims can access the important protections available to them if they
have an Identity Theft Report. The victim should sign the ID Theft Complaint in your presence. If possible, you
should attach or incorporate the ID Theft Complaint into the police report, and sign the “Law Enforcement
Report Information” section of the FTC’s ID Theft Complaint. In addition, please provide the identity theft
victim with a copy of the Identity Theft Report (the police report with the victim’s ID Theft Complaint attached
or incorporated) to permit the victim to dispute the fraudulent accounts and debts created by the identity
thief.

For additional information on Identity Theft Reports or identity theft, please visit www.ftc.gov/idtheft.



